Emergency Management Branch (EMB)

Public Health Division

Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care


G8 Health System Coordination Committee

July 23, 2009

Video/Teleconference

10:00 – 12:00
Draft Minutes

Present:
See attached attendance list
Action Items
1. Approval of Draft Minutes and Terms of Reference
· Minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

· Future minutes will now only include decisions and action items. 

· The role of the Coordinating Committee in regard to subcommittee work was discussed. Subcommittees will include all action items in their reports back to the coordinating committee. The Coordinating Committee will discuss and approve major decisions and directions. This will be added to the TOR. The TOR were approved with this change. 
· Subcommittees will flag risks and vulnerabilities at their level and report them to the coordinating committee for facilitation in finding solutions.

2. Provincial Update

· An Integrated Security Unit website has been established at www.g8isu.ca. An additional website with non-security information is also being planned. Committee members should begin to think about health information it might be useful to profile on this website. 

· There was some discussion of CBRN response roles. A CBRN planning meeting will be taking place with the Ontario Fire Marshall (OFM) within the next week, in which Emergency Medical Services will be involved. Dennis Brown committed to raising the issue of hospital/health sector CBRN readiness with the OFM and seeking to establish links with the broader CBRN planning taking place.
· Exercise planning is underway for Exercise Trillium Sentry, a table top exercise being held December 7-11, 2009. Exercise Trillium Guardian, a functional  exercise, is planned for April 12-16, 2009
· National and provincial high-level objectives for Trillium Sentry were shared. Committee members were invited to send objectives and high-level scenario ideas to the EMB by end of day July 27th.   Discussion of more detailed scenarios/objectives for the health sector will continue to be discussed, but initial high-level input is required to Emergency Management Ontario by July 28th. 
· Dennis Brown provided an update on health planning with the ISU, and noted that they had just been informed that based on the previous 5 years of G8 summits, they no longer feel that a dedicated clinic at the media centre is necessary. This may have an impact on health sector planning in the Toronto/Peel area. 

· EMB will consider the best way to include planning for the Toronto/Peel region, whether to incorporate into this committee or establish a separate committee. Once the location of the prisoner processing centre is confirmed inclusion of that area will need to be considered as well. EMB will report back to the committee on this issue. 

· The Ministry is working on a template for committee members to record time spent working on G8 planning, and will distribute once it is completed.
· Questions were raised about mass evacuation planning, and potential public health or other health care roles in this planning. The EMB will follow up with EMO to link with other ministries involved in mass evacuation planning. 

3. Subcommittee Updates 

· Two of the four subcommittees have met, and meetings for the other subcommittees have been scheduled. 
· Acute Care Subcommittee

· The group expressed best wishes for Barry Lockhart from Muskoka Algonquin Healthcare, one of the co-chairs of this subcommittee, who has retired due to health reasons. Kris Bailey has agreed to serve as chair of this committee until a hospital co-chair can be found. 

· The first full meeting will be held August 26th, and a pre-meeting is planned for august 10th. 

· Community Health Subcommittee

· Given the range of services represented in community health services, membership has so far been limited to those with a 50Km radius around Huntsville. However, links with providers beyond this radius will be made as required. 
· It was advised that the subcommittee should link with the pre-hospital subcommittee because that is where ad-hoc clinics will be set up. 

· The first full meeting will be held July 28. 
· Public Health Subcommittee
· While the focus of the Public Health Subcommittee is on the impacted zones(s) around the summit site, Public Health responsibilities potentially span all three zones. Dennis Brown will link with Health Canada to get information on their planning for the red zone and their expectations regarding public health services in this zone. 
· Links are being made with the Ministry of Natural Resources regarding parks and camp site planning, and also with the National Microbiology Lab on lab planning. An update will be provided to the coordinating committee on planning in these other sectors.

· Pre-Hospital Subcommittee

· The risk assessment process has been completed with base hospital and municipal EMS services. The prehospital subcommittee is holding an Aug 19th risk assessment review workshop. Appropriate individuals from other subcommittees may also be able to attend; those who are interested should contact Gail Donnelly and Patrick Allen at gail.donnelly@ontario.ca and patrick.allen@ontario.ca. Space in this workshop is limited.  

· Common planning assumptions and EMS policy and procedure manuals have also been developed. Additional information was requested from Emergency Health Services Branch regarding their wok with EMS to date. Dennis Brown committed to share:

· Information regarding experiences and potential scenarios from previous G8 summits. 
· Additional information on the EMS plans and their assumptions/scenarios to help with consistency across committees and sectors

4. Discussion and Questions 
· Existing capacity, available surge capacity, and gaps and vulnerabilities in the ability to provide surge capacity were identified as one of the key pieces of information the committee structure should attempt to collect. Subcommittees were asked to work with their members to begin taking an inventory of capacity. 

· The Subcommittees’ Terms of Reference will be shared with the Coordination Committee for approval at the next meeting.

· Questions were raised about whether materials such as the TOR could be shared more broadly than the committee and subcommittees. The EMB will follow up with the Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services regarding expectations re confidentiality and will report back to the Coordination Committee. 
· The Ministry will create a timeline/tracking/ project management document to track milestones for planning. 

· The committee stressed the importance of common planning approaches and assumptions. The EMB will circulate a planning checklist that the subcommittees can use and share with individual facilities/services to help guide planning.

· The Ministry will develop a glossary of terms related to G8 planning. 

· Bernie Blais will send the list he has started. 

5. Next Steps

· Circulate the meeting dates of the subcommittees where these have been established.
· Circulate materials as outlined above.
· Subcommittees to work with members to identify capacity profile for various sectors for next coordinating committee meeting.

· Next coordination committee meeting is August 27th via videoconference. 
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